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Jennifer Jones Austin, Chair, New York City Board of Correction (the City’s independent 

oversight agency for the jails): 

 

The Board of Correction is deeply saddened to learn of the first COVID-19 related death of a 

person in custody.  We send our condolences to this individual’s family and friends. Our jails, 

just like our city, are being challenged by this pandemic.  The Board will continue working with 

the Department of Correction, Correctional Health Services and all criminal justice leaders to 

ensure the safe release of as many people as possible, and the safest COVID-19 precautions for 

all those who remain in custody.  

 

CONTACT: Bennett Stein, Director of Policy and Communications, 929 270 3282 // 

bstein@boc.nyc.gov 

https://www1.nyc.gov/site/boc/covid-19.page

